
 

 

 

 Headteacher’s Comment: 
 

           Friday 17th May   

Dear Parents, 

As we approach the end of another week, I'd like to take a moment to reflect on the amazing journey 
our Year 6 children have been on over the past year. It fills me with immense pride to witness their 
confidence, enthusiasm, and maturity as they sat their SATs this week. Despite the challenges some of 
these young individuals have faced during their time at Hogarth, their dedication and growth have been 
truly commendable. It's heartening to see many of them now poised for the next stage of their academic 
careers. 

In line with what was shared in the previous News and Views, I'd like to emphasise that while SATs 
provide a measure of academic achievement, they do not fully capture the personal growth and 
progress of each child. Whether a student leaves us at a 'Working Towards' or 'Greater Depth' level, 
what truly matters is the development of responsible, resilient, and reflective individuals who 
contribute positively to our community. This, to me, is the real measure of success for our school, and I 
am incredibly proud of each and every one of our Year 6 students. 

I'd like to extend my heartfelt thanks to the Year 6 team for their exceptional dedication and efforts in 
preparing the children throughout this academic year. Their commitment has played a pivotal role in 
providing our students with the support they needed to thrive. While we must continue to maintain our 
focus and momentum for our Year 6 students, it is also a time for celebration and recognition of their 
hard work and achievements thus far. 

Last week, our new Local School Committee (LSC) convened, comprising a dedicated team of local 
residents, staff, and stakeholders committed to supporting and challenging our school. Additionally, Mrs 
King and I had the privilege of guiding the Discovery Educational Trust Members and Trustees on a tour 
of the school. Their positive feedback resonated with the safe and engaging learning environment we 
have cultivated at Hogarth, thanks to trusts invaluable support and guidance. 

As we transition into the warmer months, I trust that your sunflowers are thriving. It is a friendly 
reminder that our annual competition with other local schools is underway. Learning from past 
experiences, I am mindful of the delicate balance in watering plants effectively this year to ensure our 
participation is as competitive as possible. 

I hope that you have a pleasant weekend ahead, filled with enjoyable activities and relaxation. Once 
again, I wish to commend our Year 6 children for their resilience and determination throughout what 
has been a challenging and stressful week for them. 

 



 

  Stars of the Week 
 

 RKH RB 1/2A 1/2C 1/2P 3S 

Natalie Roansi Jessica Noah Sami Emmanuel 

4C 5OD 5Y 6C 6H  

Nils Mokshanvi George W All of 6C All of 6H  

 

Mr Watson’s Superstar Award 
Emmanuel I – For being an excellent role model for all at Hogarth. 

 

         Reading at Home 

 

Class 

Table shows actual number and rounded percentages of 
children reading at home 

% 3 
and 

more 
% 4 & 5  

% not 
reading 

     

Times Read     

0 1 2 3 4 5       

RB 9 1 1 4 0 10 64% 45% 41% 

RKH 4 1 0 1 5 6 55% 50% 18% 

1/2A 1 2 0 4 2 10 80% 60% 5% 

1/2C 0 1 7 3 4 4 55% 40% 0% 

1/2P 0 0 0 3 14 6 110% 87% 0% 

3S 3 1 2 4 5 9 78% 64% 14% 

4C 5 0 1 7 7 12 81% 59% 16% 

5OD 5 1 3 1 3 10 61% 57% 22% 

5Y 1 0 5 9 1 5 75% 30% 5% 

6C 18 0 1 4 0 3 29% 12% 69% 

6H 13 3 0 9 2 1 43% 11% 50% 

 

 



 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

          Weekly Attendance 
 

 
Weekly Attendance –  

Class RKH RB 1/2A 1/2C 1/2P 3S Whole school  

Attendance 89% 85% 95% 95% 99% 98% 

       

95% Class 4C 5OD 5Y 6C 6H  

Attendance 98% 97% 92% 96% 98%  

 

1st 2nd 3rd  

1/2 P 3S, 4C, 6H 5OD 

 

 

%            Yearly Attendance 
 

 
Yearly Attendance  

Class RKH RB 1/2A 1/2C 1/2P 3S Whole school  

Attendance 91% 86% 95% 91% 94% 95% 

       

92% Class 4C 5OD 5Y 6C 6H  

Attendance 94% 95% 93% 88% 95%  

 

1st 2nd 3rd  

1/2A, 3S, 5OD, 6H 1/2P, 4C 5Y             

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 20th May – MHST Wellbeing Assembly 

Tuesday 21st May  - Class 6H Swimming 

Wednesday 22nd May – National Numeracy Day 

Wednesday 22nd May – Year 5 trip to Brentwood School to watch Charlie and the Chocolate 

Factory.   

Thursday 23rd May – KS1 & KS2 online Art Lesson with Brentwood Art Trail  

Friday 24th May – African Drumming Workshop 

Friday 24th May – Music Day  

Friday 24th May – Last day of Half Term 

Monday 27th May – Half Term Holiday 

Monday 3rd June – Children return to school 

Tuesday 4th June – Class 6C Swimming 

Wednesday 5th June  - 1/2 P Class Assembly for parents 2:45pm 

Monday 10th June – Year 3 and 4 Egyptian Workshop at Hogarth 

Tuesday 11th June – 6C Swimming 

Tuesday 11th June - Knife Crime Workshops, Essex County Fire and Rescue Service 

Wednesday 12th June – Year 5/6 trip to St Martins school to watch School of Rock 

Friday 14th June – Summer Safety Assembly, Essex County Fire and Rescue Service 

Monday 17th June – Girls Football Tournament, Old Brentwood  

Wednesday 19th June – Scholastic Book Fair after school for 1 week 

Thursday 20th June – Sports Day KS1 am & KS2 pm  

Thursday 20th June – Breck Foundation online Zoom for parents Year 5&6 (6-7pm) 

Friday 21st June – Breck Foundation Year 5 & 6 workshop 

Friday 21st June – MHST Year 6 Transition session 

Sunday 23rd June – Hogarth Choir performing at Brentwood Rugby Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             Diary Dates  
 

 


